Town Home Minutes 2/8/22

· Meeting called at 7:04 p.m.
· Directors present, John Boccuzzi, Gerrie Lemieux, Glenn Brand
· Reserve balance was discussed
· A wide majority of residents are very happy with the job Butler is doing with snow removal
· Snow storm issues with parked cars on the road and guest lots was discussed and a reminder to the residents that cars should be moved as soon as is safe so that Butler can plow the slots.
· Residents were reminded to bring in trash and recycle bins after pickup in a timely manner. Cans should not be stored on porches, lawns, driveways. Garages are where they belong
· A reminder was made to take down Holiday Decorations as stated by the rules 
· Picking up after your dog was discussed as well as reminder to keep them leashed at all times when outside 
· Bi-monthly meetings for the council were discussed and directors will let residents know if/when this will be done 

Owner’s Forum

· 19 Rhodora, 20 Rhodora are concerned about loud noises and banging recently outside, there are a few possible sources of this. It is discussed that it may be from unit decks creaking during very cold nights. It’s also mentioned that Bradley airport may be using some explosive repellent to keep geese from flying near the runways. It’s also possible that it is coming from the new Amazon building behind the ball field. 
· 7 Last Leaf mentions this as well. 20 Rhodora complaint that Butler removed a bush that belonged to her. Kevin Wytas, Rhodora resident and Garden Committee chair talks a bit about the garden. 9 Rhodora concerned about retaining wall by their unit and would like it fixed. Director Boccuzzi remarks that it will be fixed
· Directors are waiting for quotes from Chris concerning the chimney cap sealing and inspections 
· Several owners are thankful and happy with the new Town Home directors. 😃
·   Meeting adjourned 8:05 p.m.
Minutes submitted by Glenn Brand 
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